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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 10th April 2006
Question No. 18
Question:
Cllr J Neville
To ask the Manager to outline in detail:
(1) The changes in the eligibility criteria for applicants for bin waivers.

(2) The percentage of successful applicants and the total number of applicants.

(3) The number of bin waivers issued in 2006 in comparison to 2005.

(4) What percentage is this in regard to the total number of households using bin tags

and will the Manager make a statement on the issues raised within this question?

Reply:
1) The Council’s bin waiver scheme currently in operation came into effect in 2005.  An earlier scheme allowed waivers to be granted only to persons on social welfare.  The current scheme is based on the criteria that no member of the relevant household is paying income tax.  In this way, persons on all categories of social welfare as well as persons in paid employment but in receipt of low wages or salaries may avail of waivers.

During 2005, waiver recipients were advised that they should confirm their entitlement to waiver for 2006 by means of completion of a questionnaire.  The criteria were unchanged but by requesting this confirmation it emerged that some recipients were no longer entitled to waiver.  Those who confirmed their circumstances as requested in mid 2005 received waiver packs in early 2006 and those who failed to respond to the Council’s request for information then subsequently had to seek re-approval of their entitlement.
2) To date, in respect of 2006, in excess of 11,600 applicants have been approved for waivers and 96 have been refused. A further 800 applications are currently being processed and it is expected that further applications will be received throughout the year, as people’s circumstances change.
3) 15,744 held waivers at the end of 2005.

4) The number of households receiving waivers in 2005 represented approximately 18.76% of the total number of households in the County.
The waiver scheme is funded by the Council and receives no grant support from Central Government.  In order to ensure that the scheme operates fairly, especially having regard to those householders who pay the charge, the Council will review and monitor the scheme on a regular basis.

